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April 26, 2018 

 

Scott Rowland, Branch Chief 
Incentives & Technology Advancement Branch 
California Air Resources Board  
P.O. Box 2815   
Sacramento, California 95812   
  
RE: Proposed Community Air Protection Funds Supplement to the Carl Moyer Memorial 
Air Quality Standards Attainment Program 2017 Guidelines 
 
Dear Mr. Rowland:  
  
Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) supports the Proposed Community Air Protection 
Funds Supplement to the Carl Moyer Memorial Air Quality Standards Attainment Program 2017 
Guidelines (Carl Moyer Program Supplement) that incentivizes zero and near-zero transportation 
solutions to reduce near-term local mobile source emissions and statewide greenhouse gas 
emissions.  These incentives will complement California Public Utility Commission (CPUC) -
directed utility programs to expand transportation infrastructure solutions, including the 
following specific zero-emission infrastructure programs from PG&E: 
 
1. $130M investment over 3 years to install 7,500 workplace and multi-family dwelling Level 2 

chargers, 
2. Proposed $211M investment over 5 years to install make-ready charging infrastructure for 

non-light duty electric fleets, and 
3. Proposed $22M investment to provide make-ready electricity infrastructure for DC Fast 

Charging in over 50 plazas along highway corridors and urban locations. 
 
We also support the Board’s incentives that encourage vehicle fleets to use renewable natural gas 
(e.g. bio-methane, landfill gas) in commercially available near-zero CNG vehicles, particularly 
in communities experiencing high levels of NOx and particulate matter exposure.  Expanding 
and enhancing infrastructure in or near these locations will drive reductions in the pollution 
burden within these impacted communities. 
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We believe that our actions will support CARB, local air districts and other stakeholders to 
implement these near-term solutions.  Should you have further questions, please contact me at 
(415) 973-1415. 
 
Sincerely,  

/s/  

 
cc:  Doug Thompson, Manager, Incentives Oversight Section, CARB 

Peter Christensen, Manager, Innovative Heavy-Duty Strategies Section, CARB 
Richard Corey, Executive Officer, CARB 
David Sawaya, PG&E 
Dave Lewis, PG&E 
Mark Krausse, PG&E 
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